BCA EXECUTIVE MEETING

SUMMARY OF BCA EXECUTIVE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 22, AT GLEN OGILVIE SCHOOL

In light of the strict BCA Budget for 1978, discussion was held on a number of possible fund-raising activities including a showing of oil paintings in the Hamlet. Iris Prentice, Adult Activities Co-ordinator, will make the arrangements for the Showing which will be scheduled for a Sunday in April.

There was also discussion on the Venturers' proposal to staff and run the discos for the youth in the community. Agreement is expected to be reached by the next Executive meeting.

John Fargey will report back to BHCRCC proposing the following changes to the Tennis Court Agreement for 1978:

- a) As requested by BHCRCC, the closing time for the tennis courts will be 11:00 p.m. instead of 12:00 p.m.
- b) The membership fee structure will include a 25% reduction (net) for BCA members.

John Fargey will also suggest that the BHCRCC pay for the cost of maintenance in the township parks, leaving BCA to pay for the cost of maintenance of the ball diamonds on the school properties.

Lois Kemp reported that the first Fun Fair flyer will be distributed the week following this meeting to every household in the Hamlet. The Fun Fair Committee hopes that many in the Community will come forward to help make Fun Fair a success.

The next Executive meeting will be held Wednesday, March 8, at 7:30 p.m. at Glen Ogilvie School.



opticiens/opticians

BEACON HILL MEDICAL CENTRE 877 SHEFFORD RD. N. 745-9186 carpet steam cleaning and UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

CALL 776-3425 OR 820-6919

No shampoo residue left in your carpets with our steamcleaning

Work done by experts

